Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes

February 8, 2010
President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 pm on February 8, 2010. Thirty-one members were present. Deputy Fox and Sgt. Evan represented the Citrus County Sheriff’s Department. After leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance, President Byrnes introduced Deputy Cox.

Deputy Cox announced that no one was killed in the wreck on US 19, near the entrance to Sugarmill Woods. The accident occurred when a car cut off a motor home.  He also stated that the Sheriff’s Department closed a third meth lab in the county. He informed us that vandal just started driving on lawns and taking ornaments and flags here in SMW. The vandalism has occurred in the area around Pine St and Sycamore. A suspect was picked up for the commission of two burglaries in SMW. Cox explained that to do any real jail time in Florida, a criminal needs to amass fifty points. After being convicted, he/she can only spend up to 364 days in the Citrus County jail.
Sgt. Evan reminded us about the upcoming Volunteer Appreciation Program that will take place on March 3, 2010. Initially the invitation indicated that spouses could come on a “first come, first served basis. However, it now seems that there will be room for all.  He said that “SAFETY” is most important.  For example, if we are driving through the Publix parking lot and someone is in the fire lane, signal him or her to move on, but do not get out of the car.  If they refuse to move, drive away and call for a Deputy. Sgt. Evan dropped off brochures that contain information on how one can safeguard himself/herself against identity theft. He gave us a number of pointers on the topic, too. The county has acquired twelve new patrol cars. They are Ford Tauruses.  The replaced cars will probably not become Crime Watch vehicles as they have too many miles on them.
Treasurer Russ St Jean is resigning. He sent in his report, which was read by President Byrnes. They were unanimously accepted.



Opening Balance 1/11/10

$2416.64



Deposits (contributions)

      40.00



Closing Balance 2/8/10

 $2456.64

President Byrnes gave a maintenance report.  The car will be serviced on February 19, 2010. It will now go in for maintenance every six weeks, rather than every eight weeks.  It is using more oil so there is a can of oil in the trunk. If it is necessary to use that oil, please let someone know so that it can be replaced. However, it is preferred that the car be taken to the maintenance garage for the oil to be replaced rather than to use the oil in the trunk.

A committee headed by George Brand is reviewing the existing By-Laws. The Executive Board met with the By-Laws Committee to review proposed changes. The By-Laws Committee will meet again and then report to the group at large.
If any member has a change of e-mail, please let President Byrnes know.

Lew Tippett has completed the revision of the Standard Operating Procedures. It is now The SMW Operations Reference Manual. A copy will be in the car and a copy is available on our website.

The nomination of Officers takes place every two years in an even year. Nominations took place today and the election will take place in March. President Byrnes handed over the meeting to Mike Cerny for the nominations. The slate is as follows:



President:

Richard Byrnes



Vice-President:
Len Chesterfield



Treasurer:

Roger Kessinger



Secretary:

Michele Eisner



Captain:

Richard Byrnes

Lieutenants and Training Officers are appointed.

The January Statistics are as follows:



Man Hours:

314



Miles:


3803



Fuel Gallons:
219.776


Fuel Cost:

$626.21



Security Checks:
22



Construction Sites: 88



Utilities:

560

The first driver of the day generally knows what procedures to follow. In the event that the driver is not aware of what to do, towards the end of the March meeting, there will be a presentation of first driver procedures.  

A Registered Dietician from Seven Rivers Hospital will be the featured speaker at our March 8 meeting. We will also hold elections that day.  Sheriff Dawsy will swear in the Officers at the April meeting.

Author Marshall Frank will speak at the Homosassa Public Library on February 18, 2010 at 6 pm.

The meeting ended at 4 pm.

Respectfully submitted.

Michele Eisner

Secretary

